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I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 20-0542 introduced by Councilmembers Dorsey and Henry.

The purpose of this bill is to clarify certain exceptions regarding the prohibitions set     forth in Article 31 {“Transit and Traffic”} on commercial vehicles parking; deleting an unnecessary limitation;  conforming related provisions; and providing for a special effective date.

The Parking Authority of Baltimore City (PABC) has reviewed the proposed legislation. This change will allow pick-ups, panel vans and SUVs to be exceptions to the commercial vehicle parking restrictions.   This will allow those types of motor vehicles to park on residential streets regardless of motor vehicle use.  This revision will minimize barriers for some workers and vehicle owners to live in the city and conduct non-work-related visits to neighborhoods with limited off-street parking.  It should be noted that this less restrictive approach to smaller commercial vehicles is common in many of the highly urbanized jurisdictions in the region.

The PABC does not oppose the passage of City Council Bill 20-0542.     
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